Bolton & Bury ME/CFS Group Annual General Meeting 20th March 2008 
Present: Pat McKenna, Kim Finney, Pam Turner, Sue Forshaw, Caroline Higson, Mike Parnell, Yvonne Leach, Maria McCluskey,  Lillian Rosbottom, Maxine and Ivar Fairhurst, Wayne and Olivia Payton, Mandy Gore, 

Apologies:

Christine Farrington, Rosalind Smith, Steven Higson, Jean Higson, Tom & Lois Nicholson, Ste Walker, Vicky Rowell, Barbara Donnelly, Ann Welding, Chris Tyson, Jeff Grundy, Laura & Jennifer Pinches, Philip & Joy Hayworth, Angela & Neil Glendinning, Eileen Metcalfe.
1. 
Minutes of last AGM held on 15th March 2007
   
The minutes of the last AGM had been circulated with the notification of 

            the meeting. It was proposed by Yvonne Leech and seconded by Sue 

            Forshaw that we accept the minutes as a true record. All voted in favour.
2.
Matters Arising


There were no matters arising.

3.
Secretary’s Report

A copy of the report was handed out for everyone to read and Pam explained that this report is about all the things we have done as a group. Special mention was made of the presentation by four members to a large number of Health Professionals at Wythenshawe Hospital.
4.
Financial Report


Wayne reported that membership of the group remains stable at around 

           143 paid up members, although we have around 176 registered members.

Our income was down last year by £1500 which is mainly due to less 

           grants. The money from the door at meetings and for subscriptions was 


slightly up. Total £3584.64.

Expenditure has increased mainly due to the cost of postage rising, as this 

is one of our largest costs. The other large expenditure is for the Yoga sessions but these are funded by grants specifically for Yoga. The insurance costs have gone down as Wayne found a better insurance company which deals especially with charities. 
Pam read out a full breakdown of all the costs. Yvonne Leach proposed and Maria McClusky seconded a motion that all committee expenses be itemized in this way in future for a clearer view of where the money is being spent. Yvonne also reminded people to help keep postage down by having the monthly flyer/reminder emailed if at all possible. Total £4889.28
The balance in the account is around £3000 at present, and of course membership renewals are due.
Wayne said that we still have grants coming in, we had a £250 grant from the CVS for our newsletter and have recently been informed that the CVS will give us a further grant of £500 for Yoga sessions. It was proposed by Kim Finney and seconded by Sue Forshaw that Maria McClusky should make some enquiries to the Yoga Institute in Manchester regarding funding.
5. Group Leader’s Report
A copy of the group leader report had given to everyone and Pam said that the purpose of this report was to thank everyone for their hard work and to thank the members for their support, especially those who turned out to the meeting on such a terrible night.
Pam told everyone that Wayne is standing down as treasurer and she thanked him for doing such a valuable job for us and gave him a small gift of appreciation. She also said that Carol, our librarian, is not well enough at present to continue so she is standing down. There was a small gift for Carol.

There was a round of applause and many words of thanks from the members present, for Pam and her girl Friday, Caroline, which was much appreciated by both of them.
6.
Election of Committee

There was one new nomination for membership to the committee, Chris 


Tyson who has volunteered to be our new treasurer.

Proposed by Yvonne Leech, seconded by Pat McKenna, voted 


unanimously.


The existing members of the committee were proposed by Sue Forshaw 

and seconded by Yvonne Leech and again the vote was unanimous.
At this point Yvonne told us that although she is no longer a member of 

the committee she does attend very many meetings on our behalf. She 

intends stepping down as our representative to the Children’s Service 

meetings and asked if there is anyone who feels that they can attend a

couple of meetings each year where Children’s Service development is 

discussed.
7.
Appointment of Honorary Auditor


This year the accounts have been audited by Mrs. Lisa Fletcher. It was 

proposed by Kim Finney and seconded by Yvonne Leech that Lisa be 

appointed again for next year and that our grateful thanks be extended to 


her. 
8.
Date and Time of Next Meeting
7.30pm  Thursday 19th March 2009.

The meeting closed at 8.25pm.
